


GREENVIEW VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES
Of January 6, 2025


	The Greenview Village Board met for a regularly scheduled board meeting on Monday, January 6, 2025. President Kevin Curry called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all present participated in the pledge of allegiance. The roll call indicated that Trustees James Booth, Patrick Feagans, Trey Castles, and Liz Soldwedel were present. Other village personnel present were John Holt, Jason Huffman, and Village Clerk Rachel Henderson.


Public Participation
None. 

The maintenance report was postponed until the next meeting. 

Jason Huffman gave the police report. A motion was made by Trustee Soldwedel and seconded by Trustee Booth to approve the report as presented. All present in favor voted aye. Report filed into record. 


[bookmark: _Hlk139984587]The minutes from December 16, 2024, board meeting was reviewed by each board member. A motion was made by Trustee Booth and seconded by Trustee Castles to approve the minutes. Minutes approved and filed into record. 


Income/Expense/Bill Report 
[bookmark: _Hlk139986955]Each board member reviewed the bills. A motion was made by Trustee Castles and seconded by Trustee Feagans to approve the payment of all bills. Motion was roll called, all present in favor voted aye. Motion passed.

Executive Session
None. 

Old Business
None. 

New Business 
A motion was made by Trustee Soldwedel and seconded by Trustee Booth to approve the blower and air valve purchases not to exceed $5000.00. Motion was roll called, all present in favor voted aye. Motion passed. 






Committee Reports:
Trustee Feagans:  Gave an update on well #3 and well #5. Consultant, Mike Burris to send a letter to the EPA providing updates. 

Trustee Soldwedel:  None. 

Trustee Booth: None. 

Trustee Smith:  Absent. 

Trustee Rouse:  Absent. 

Trustee Castles: Updated the board on cell phone disposal and suggested eliminating an extra line that is carried on the current cellular plan which would save the Village an estimated $500.00 per year.  

Treasurer: Gave a reminder to vote on the Grocery tax and 1% sales tax increase. Advised the board that the board previously voted to forgive the Water fund debt owed to the General fund.  

Zoning Officer: None.

Clerk:  Statement of Economic Interest Forms to be filled out and turned into the Clerk at the next meeting. Budget sheets are available to pick up and will need to be turned in by the second meeting in February. 

President: Discussed a recall letter received by John Deere which impacts the tractor used by our Street Department. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:36pm.
	
At the conclusion of all business, the announcement of the next meeting was made. The next meeting will be held on Monday, January 20, 2025, at 7:00 pm. 


Minutes Prepared by:			Rachel Henderson
					Village Clerk


			











